HARNHAM  NEIGHBOURHOOD  ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 6th November 2009

At the Memorial, Watersmeet Road, East Harnham

Present:    Miss FMP Howard (Chairman) Mrs L Carville (Secretary)

                  Miss M Bailiff, Mr D Barter, Cll J Brady, Cllr J Collier, Mrs P Goodman,


      Cllr C Hill, Mr J McGarry, Mr D Paterson, Mrs M Poynton, Mrs P Rycroft,


      Mr D Smith, Mrs J Snow, Mr A Thomson

Apologies: Rev. D Scrace, Mrs J McDonald, Mr P Shergold, Mr M Simmons

1.
Welcome


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting

2.
Election of Vice-Chairman


Dave Barter was re-elected as Vice-Chairman

3.
Minutes of the meeting held on 7tth July 2009

The minutes were read and approved

4.
Matters Arising


See reports

5.
Chairman’s Report

Frances Howard read the objections submitted by the Netherhampton Road Residents Association.  They drew attention to the inadequacies of the pumping station. If 400 houses plus an industrial park were to be built on the Netherhampton Road, they were concerned about the volume of traffic and coalescence of Wilton and Netherhampton.

6.
Treasurer’s Report


Dave Barter said the account was healthy with a current balance of £255.50p

7.
Reports

     a.    Unitary Councillor – Cllr John Brady

Cllr John Brady said that 50% of the challenges to the proposed development on the Netherhampton Road development came from the Harnham residents.  Most of the objections related to the problems with the highways.  He said that the Inspector will take into account the impact on the highways when making his decision.  It was stated that there is also a proposal to improve the Harnham gyratory.  Any developer will be asked to make a contribution to this and to improve the A36.  As the average house price in this area is £260,000 and taking into account the economic climate, it 
is not a viable proposition at the moment, for any developer.  It is felt that it will be some time before there is any planning application received from the developers.
Cllr John Brady said that there would be full consultation at the early stages of Harnham and the Core Strategy.  Consultation will take place with Cllr Josie Green (Ebble Valley) as well as Cllr Brian Dalton and Salisbury City Council.  Planning laws are due to change in early 2010.  The public will then have to be consulted again. The Harnham Neighbourhood Association was pleased to hear that their high profile campaign in recent weeks had been successful.  Cllr John Brady reported that he had asked for our Association to be on future documents.
Q & A


John McGarry asked about the report in the Journal re: Regional Spatial Strategy.

Cllr John Brady said that this was a twenty (20) year plan but there were too many houses to deliver.
Employment Land – It was said that the issue of roads would be the main argument against any business development.  Cll Brady stated that Harnham would get the support it wanted against these plans and also said that the bypass would not happen.

Cll John Collier asked Cllr Brady what the overall numbers of houses would be taking into account the fact that the plans were drawn up in 2000 when the economy was good.  Cllr Collier also asked about the Brunel link and relief road and where is the money that had been secured for this purpose.  Cll Brady answered by saying that the money for the Brunel link had been clawed back for other uses.
Cllr Brady said that environmental awareness now means that roads will not happen not because of funding but because of the damage they cause to the environment.  Environmental damage is considered high priority these days.

b.        Salisbury City Councillor – Cll Cheryl Hill
Cllr Hill spoke about Salisbury City Community Area Partnership producing a Community plan for all of Salisbury; therefore, the proposed Community Plan for Harnham was being suspended for the moment until the SCCAP had finished their consultations as it would confuse residents if two plans were consulted on at the same time.   She has spoken to Annie Scadden of SCC and Cllr Mary Douglas of WC who had agreed to co-operate.  The Harnham Community Plan, once it was started would take 2 years to develop.  The plan has to be realistic and achievable rather than just aspirational.
c.
Website

Malcolm Simmons would like to hand over the uploading of information onto the website. A request was made for help from anyone who was interested.  Cll Hill kindly offered the use of her computer to the HNA in order to do this.

8.
Meeting Dates for 2010


7.30pm

Wed  13th January    2010

home of John McGarry


7.30pm

Wed  17th February 2010

St George’s Church Hall


7.30pm

Wed  14th April       2010

St George’s  Church Hall


7.30pm

Wed  16th June
       2010

St George’s  Church Hall


7.30pm

Tue   27th July         2010

To be arranged

7.30pm

Tue   28th September 2010                   To be arranged

9.
Any Other Business

Mary Poynton was concerned about the poor time keeping of the buses outside of peak times, even taking into account the road works.  It was felt that many people who were unable to walk being seriously inconvenienced by this.

Muriel Bailiff thought there should be more bus shelters and said that the shelters in place were inadequate as they are open on one side and did not give protection from the wind or rain.  Cllr Hill said that the bus shelters were now the property of Salisbury City Council.  The Chairman felt that the HNA should contact the Council regarding the bus shelters.

John McGarry said that he felt the HNA Constitution needed to be updated to take into account the recent Council changes.  He also felt that the document needed more clarity 
Dave Barter also felt that changes were necessary.  Cllr Collier asked if the amended document would be sent to all members of the committee.  The Secretary agreed to update the document and then forward it to all.  The amended Constitution would then be on the agenda at the next meeting.
Cllr Hill said she would like ideas and feedback on the possibility of holding a Harnham Fun Day/Community Event.

10.
Date of Next Meeting

7.30pm Wednesday 13th January 2010


at the home of John McGarry

